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Regular meeting of the Board of Commissioners of the Plainview Water District was held in the District office on Tuesday, February 13, 2018.        




Present:
Marc B. Laykind, Chairman





Andrew Bader, Treasurer 





Amanda R. Field, Secretary

Stephen Moriarty, Superintendent

Dina M Scott, Business Manager
Dennis Kelleher, Engineer

Sujata Pal, Engineer

Michael Ingham, Attorney
Greg Gordon, Zimmerman/Edelson

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.  
Commissioner Laykind opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Correspondence was reviewed in the Board update.

The Board approved and signed payroll checks.       
Minutes of previous meeting(s) were read and approved unanimously.
GREG GORDON’S REPORT – PUBLIC INFORMATION FIRM:

Greg Gordon presented various press releases to be published in the upcoming weeks for the Board’s review and approval.  
Greg Gordon presented a Facebook content calendar and various posts to be published in the upcoming weeks for the Board’s review and approval.  

Greg Gordon presented discussion points related to the District undergoing a Water Conservation Campaign for 2018. Commissioner Field suggested to the Board the campaign going forward be a “Preserve Plainview” campaign aimed at water conservation and environmental concerns as they relate to our water system.
MICHAEL INGHAM’S REPORT – ATTORNEY:

Attorney Ingham will provide his report in Executive Session as it relates to personnel.

SUJATA PAL’S REPORT – ENGINEER:

Engineer Pal provided the Board with a Project Status List which contains the status of all authorized projects to date and indicates a change in status of any ongoing projects.

Engineer Pal reported that the Backflow Prevention Plans for Country Pointe Phase I Residential project clubhouse have been submitted by D&B.  H2M architects & engineers has issued comments that are required to be addressed prior to approval being issued.  

Engineer Pal submitted H2M architects & engineers recommendation to the Board for the District’s responses to various requests made by Beechwood related to the Country Pointe Development Project.  
Engineer Pal reported that all work has been completed for the Country Pointe Phase I Residential project and the completed works approval has been issued by the Nassau County Department of Health.  A walk through was conducted by the District and H2M architects & engineers where lack of finished grades in many areas made it impossible to accept the finished work.  H2M architects & engineers advised Adjo Contracting to prepare a letter indicating they were substantially complete, request a contract extension and request a reduction in the amount of retainage held.  
Engineer Pal reported that a letter was sent to the Environmental Facilities Corp and the NYS Department of Health on February 13, 2018 requesting formal verification for the consideration of a change in the scope of treatment technology as it relates to the NYS Water Infrastructure Grant. 
DENNIS KELLEHER’S REPORT – ENGINEER:

Engineer Kelleher reported that the District’s Annual Water Supply Statement/Consumer Confidence Report, as revised, is complete and a DRAFT will be submitted to Supt. Moriarty in the next week.
STEPHEN MORIARTY’S REPORT – SUPERINTENDENT:
Supt. Moriarty provided the Board with an update on the pinhole program which includes surveys, inspection reports and continued analysis. 

Supt. Moriarty reported that fact sheets to be posted to the District’s website are being reviewed by H2M architects & engineers prior to posting.  

Supt. Moriarty reported that thirteen (13) 4 inch Krone meters have been ordered for the Country Pointe Development project with a lead time of six weeks. 
Commissioner Laykind stated it should be noted for public record that while this is a purchase made by the District, all monies are being paid by Beechwood Homes, are not an expenditure of the District and are not being financed with taxpayers dollars.  
DINA M SCOTT’S REPORT – BUSINESS MANAGER:
Vendor check nos. 45425 through 45436 dated February 6, 2018 in the amount of $23,848.22 were reviewed, approved and signed by the Board.
Ms. Scott requested Board approval and authorization to transfer funds to cover the following dental claim costs:

· Dental claims dated February 6, 2018 in the amount of $357.45
Motion made by Commissioner Laykind, seconded by Commissioner Bader, the below stated resolution was adopted unanimously:

RESOLVED, that the Board of Commissioners approves the dental claims dated February 6, 2018 in the amount of $357.45 and the Board authorized funds be transferred into the District’s dental benefit account.
Ms. Scott reported that minutes of prior meetings are available for the Board’s review and approval.
Ms. Scott presented a report of customer billing adjustments that were made in accordance with District Policy. After discussion, the report was ordered filed.  In addition to the adjustments made within the District’s Policy limits, Ms. Scott requested the Board’s approval to remove the $96.88 penalty assessed to 100 Washington Ave.  The Board approved Ms. Scott’s request.  Furthermore, Ms. Scott requested the Board’s approval to adjust the account of 51 Marilyn Blvd in the amount of $182.91 as a result of a billing error.  The Board approved Ms. Scott’s request.

Ms. Scott provided the Board with a copy of the Treasurer’s Report through December 31, 2017 prepared by contract accountants Cullen & Danowski, LLP.  After discussion, the report was ordered filed.
Ms. Scott provided the Board with a copy of the internally prepared Dental Claims Summary through December 31, 2017.  After discussion, the report was ordered filed.
Ms. Scott provided the Board with a copy of the Dental Claims Detail History Report through January 31, 2018.  After discussion, the report was ordered filed.

Ms. Scott reported that the District received a total of $64.75 from North Shore Recycling related to the disposal of broken and obsolete computer equipment. Commissioner Laykind commented considering the $0 salvage value, this was a positive way to dispose of the equipment at no cost.
Ms. Scott reported that the District received a check in the total of $2,809.00 from Salerno Brokerage Corp. as a result of the services performed by The Leahy Company, Inc. related to the adjustment made to the workers compensation experience modification factor for the 2015-2016 policy period.  Ms. Scott reported that the related fee to be charged by The Leahy Company, Inc. for the reduction in the District’s experience modification factor will be 50% of the premium adjustment received.  
Ms. Scott presented a memorandum requesting a modification of the date in which vendor checks are disbursed from Tuesday to Thursday of the current week of disbursement.  The Board approved Ms. Scott’s request.
At 6:50 pm a motion was made to enter into Executive Session to discuss personnel.

 
At 8:25 pm Executive Session ended and the Board returned to Regular Session.


There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned with a call to the Chair at 8:30 pm.
